
 
 

December 19, 2023 
 
Via email sscott@cwmars.org 
 
Gale Free Library 
23 Highland Street 
Holden, MA 01520 
 
Attention: Susan Scott 
 
Re: ECC Corp. Site,  MAD001138726, Holden, MA 
Administrative Record Collection 67495 
 
Dear Ms. Scott: 
 
This letter is to inform you that the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) has prepared an 
Administrative Record for the ECC Corp. Site (MAD001138726) in Holden, MA removal action. 

Documents listed as bibliographic sources in individual reports might not be listed separately in the 
index. 

The Administrative Record is available for public review online at: 
https://cumulis.epa.gov/supercpad/cursites/cadminrecord.cfm?id=0100430   
 

This Administrative Record (Collection 67495) was prepared to support the public 
comment period on the removal action beginning December 19, 2023. 

Any future amendments to the Administrative Record file will be available using 
the same URL, above. 

Please contact the SEMS Records and Information Center at 617-918-1440 with technical questions 
pertaining to accessing the Administrative Record. 

The Administrative Record is a collection of documents that form the basis for the selection of a 
decision.  The Administrative Record is required pursuant to the National Contingency Plan (NCP) 40 
CFR 300 Subpart I. While the 2015 amendments to the NCP now allow for electronic distribution of 
Administrative Records, the NCP still requires the EPA to establish a field repository that provides the 
public with access to the information available via the internet. Thank you cooperating with the United 
States Environmental Protection Agency to provide the public with this service. 
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Questions about this administrative record file should be directed to the EPA New England site 
manager, Allyson Bowden, (617) 918-1359, Bowden.Allyson@epa.gov.   

Again, I would like to thank you for kindly cooperating with the United States Environmental Protection 
Agency in serving as a Field Repository for the ECC Corp. site in Holden, MA. 

 
       Sincerely, 
 
 
 
      Holly Inglis  

Superfund Administrative Record Coordinator 
Inglis.holly@epa.gov 
617-918-1413 

 
 
cc:  Allyson Bowden, On-Scene Coordinator 
Charlotte Gray, Community Involvement Coordinator 
Stephanie Oldakowski, Weston Solutions 
Christine Dupree, Weston Solutions 
Christopher Ferry, ASRC Federal 
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